
PLAINVILLE FIRE DISTRICT 
Budget Workshop Minutes   

September 16, 2025 

 

Time: 7:00pm - In attendance from the district: Landon, Edwards, Kline, Rice, Stachurski, Thomas 

 

A Budget Workshop of the Board of Commissioners of the Plainville Fire District held on Tuesday, 

September 16, 2025 was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Chairman Ken Landon with the Pledge of 

Allegiance and a moment of silence.   

The 2026 Proposed budget was discussed in its entirety.  Necessary modifications were made.  A motion 

by Commissioner Kline, second by Commissioner Edwards to adopt the proposed 2026 budget with 

fund balance for $492,546.00.   

Chairman Landon  Yes 

Commissioner Rice  Yes 

Commissioner Edwards Yes 

Commissioner Kline  Yes 

Commissioner Stachurski Yes    Motion carried. 

 

There was discussion on the purchase of a 2018 Polaris 1000cc off-road rescue vehicle from the Big 

Moose Fire District for $25,000.  Following extensive discussion, a motion by Commissioner Stachurski, 

second by Commissioner Rice to purchase the 2018 Polaris for $25,000; $12,500 to come from the 

General Fund and the balance of $12,500 to come from the Equipment Reserve Fund requiring a 

permissive referendum.  Motion carried.   

Following a phone call to the contact person, we were informed the vehicle had been sold.  No further 

action will take place on this issue. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a motion 

by Commissioner Kline, second by Commissioner Rice; motion carried.  Budget workshop adjourned at 

7:53 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathryn Thomas 

Secretary-Plainville Board of Fire Commissioners 

 

** The next meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners will be held on Tuesday, October 21, 2025 

following the Annual Budget Hearing at 7pm. 

, 


